
Oregon College of Art and Craft
The Oregon College of Art and 
Craft sits on perhaps 5 acres of hill-
side just off Barnes Road in NW 
Portland. It is wooded, paths and 
stairs go from building to build-
ing.  It was after dark when we 
visited yet all the lights were on.  
The base for our meeting was in a 
room meant for projecting images.  
From there Dylan Beck, the head 
of the ceramics department, gave 
us a tour of the fab lab and ceram-
ics area.  The fablab is the digital 
area wherein is a laser cutter, CNC 
router and several 3D printers.  One 
of those latter devices can print 
with clay slip.   The laser cutter’s 

beam is plenty hot enough to fire 
ceramic glaze.  The laser then can 
be programmed follow a path such 

that thin lines can be applied to a 
pottery piece.  The areas not hit 
by the laser are washed away as 
unfired glaze.  Several students 
are gathered around the laser cut-
ter working on some project.  It is 
beginning to become obvious that 
this is a place where one becomes 
involved and not where one goes 
home at the bell.  
	 The ceramics area was 
back up a hill and down again to 
another well lit space.  Entering I 
counted 9 kilns of various kinds.  
This is an admirable number kilns 
for any situation.  However this 
was not the kiln room but just the 
spillover under the shed.  Inside I 
continued the count but gave it up 
as it approached 30.  One of these 
was a computer controlled gas kiln 
where one can program the oxida-

tion and reduction cycles.  I have 
lived in smaller areas than that 
kiln occupied.  Continuing into the 
work area two students were busy 
on the floor with large, waist high 
ceramic pieces.  This is not mak-
ing an ashtray for mom.  There 
is area of pottery wheels, mostly 
kick with a motor assist and a few 
electrics.  One room, full of stu-
dents just then, is devoted to glaze 
chemistry and formulation.  They 
looked mighty intense in there as 
they should.  You ceramic sculptors 
know what I’m saying.
	 All in all I had the impres-
sion of a serious art school yet a 
fun and intense place full of pas-
sion.  Many thanks to Dylan and 
OCAC for giving us a look around.
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  A 3D printed clay pot

Dylan Beck describes the workings of OCAC’s Fablab
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	 This issue will be brief on 
words as no member articles were 
submitted.  In the future I will be 
more aggressive about arrang-

ing for 
articles.  
If you see 
me com-
ing and I 
have that 
look you 
should 
probably 
flee if you 
don’t want 
write a 
piece.  
One need 

not wait for me to ask though.  If 
you have pictures, a deep thought 
or a rant send them along. Do 
keep the rants general though as 
the object of your displeasure 
may be a recipient of the newslet-
ter and we don’t want to be in the 
middle of that.
	 On other fronts please 
expect an invite to the annual 
meeting and ballot soon.  There 
will be a survey attached.  We are 
attempting to gather insight on 
member expectations and desires.  
The meeting itself will be at the 
Watershed building on SE Mil-
waukie Ave. on the evening of the 
22nd.  Further details in the calen-
dar section of this newsletter.
	 Another current focus is 
on increasing membership.  We 
have a dedicated core group and 
that is dandy but the numbers are 
down.  That is one reason for the 
above survey.  Addressing issues 
is one facet, another is publicity.  
To that end we have available 
PNWS business cards and some 
brochures.  These I will bring to 
all the meetings.  Please take a 
few of each.  The brochures can 
be left in places of your discre-

tion where you feel they might do 
some good.  By far the best method 
is word of mouth and that is where 
the business cards come in.  I carry 
a few in my wallet just in case.  
Sam Hingston is working on the 
member discount as to who is still 
offering us one and who may no 
longer be in business.  Those will 
will appear on the back of the next 
member card and I’ll list the prog-
ress so far in this newsletter.
	 Also in this issue I’ve 
begun a listing of all the shows 
members will be or currently are 
in.  Only a few of us in this issue 
but I think it will grow.
	 In lieu of wordy content I 
will fill in with recent images.  A 
few are of Paul and Isabelle’s new 
neighborhood.  You will be jeal-
ous but must admit they earned it.  
Incidentally, at the January board 
meeting we voted both of them 
lifetime memberships.  In this way 
we become an international organi-
zation.

Best to All,
George Heath               
gheath6006@msn.com 

Calls to Artists
	 Many members have ex-
pressed a desire to see the return of 
the calls to artists.  Recently, Car-
ole Murphy has offered to coordi-
nate that effort again.  It does take 
some effort to assemble the calls 
and Carole has asked for volunteers 
willing to devote just two hours a 
month to finding calls that would 
be of interest to us.  Andy Kennedy 
has offered to be one of those vol-
unteers but more are required to get 
the calls up and running.  Bear in 
mind that researching calls is prob-
ably something a sculptor should 
be doing anyway so in that sense 




